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5 October 2010 
Dear Jill 
 
Use of Confidential data for non-statistical purposes 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 2 September 2010.  

The Statistics and Registration Service Act 2007 makes it a criminal offence, subject to a maximum penalty 
of 24 months imprisonment and/or a fine, for a member or employee of the Statistics Authority to unlawfully 
disclose personal information held by the Board in relation to any of its functions. There are exemptions in 
the 2007 Act that allow, but do not require, the Authority to provide confidential personal information when 
required by a court order for a limited number of specific purposes. A disclosure made in the interests of 
national security to an intelligence service is now covered, in similar terms, by the Counter-Terrorism Act 
2008. 

This issue is acknowledged by the UK Statistics Authority's Code of Practice, which says (Principle 5, 
Practice 5) that statisticians should: 

"Seek prior authorisation from the National Statistician or Chief Statistician in a Devolved Administration 
for any exceptions, required by law or thought to be in the public interest, to the principle of 
confidentiality protection. Publish details of such authorisations." 

The UK Statistics Authority’s policy, and ONS practice, has been and remains that: 

i. the UK Statistics Authority, the National Statistician and the ONS will never volunteer personal 
information for any non-statistical purpose; 

ii. if disclosure is sought, the UK Statistics Authority and the National Statistician will always refuse to 
allow it, and will contest the case to the maximum extent possible under the law, using each stage of 
appeal, in the Courts if necessary, in order to ensure statistical confidentiality; and will do so in an open, 
public and transparent manner, to the extent permitted under the law; 

iii. those seeking disclosure will be directed to non-statistical administrative sources as viable 
alternatives to statistical information. 

Respecting confidential personal information is a fundamental tenet of the Authority and ONS. 

I am copying this letter to Jil Matheson and Sir Michael Scholar. 

Regards 

 
Stephen Penneck 
Director General for ONS 
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